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Third Saturday Meeting 
 

SSaattuurrddaayy,,  OOccttoobbeerr  1177,,  22001155  
 

Ensuring Quality Higher Education for Our 
Children 

 

 
 

Speaker: Joan Buchanan 
 

 

Joan Buchanan, former California State 

Assemblymember (2008-2014) and Chair of the 

Education Committee, will outline how funding is 

determined for higher education in California and 

how it has changed over the recent past. Ms. 

Buchanan previously served as San Ramon Valley 

School Board President and Boardmember. 

 

3-4:30 pm 

Meeting Room, Pleasant Hill Co-Housing 

2200 Lisa Lane, Pleasant Hill 
 

League and non-League members welcome! 
Light refreshments served 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MONTHLY  MEETINGS 

See calendar, back page 

Monthly meetings are open to 

all. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

 

Access to Higher 

Education Committee 

Meetings 

2-4 pm, LWVDV Office 

500 St. Mary’s Road 

Lafayette 

Tuesday, October 13 

Tuesday, November 17 

 

Saturday, November 14 

“Third” Saturday Meeting 

“Constitutional 

Amendment – The Way to 

Fix Citizens United?” 

3-4:30 pm, Cedar Room 

500 St. Mary’s Road 

Lafayette 

 

Saturday, December 5 

Holiday Social Event 

12:30 pm, Old Spaghetti 

Factory, Concord, followed 

by Galindo House tour 

 

Bay Area League Day 

Saturday, February 6, 2016 

Topic:  Transportation 

http://www.lwvdv.org/
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LEAGUE LEADER’S LETTER 

By Ann Flynn, LWVDV President 
 

 

September proved to be a busy month for our Diablo Valley League, and it isn't even an 

election year!  

 

On September 8, we were pleased to be able to speak in support of the Trinity Center 

winter season homeless shelter, at a special meeting of the Walnut Creek City Council. 

Our own Mary Fenelon spoke for the Trinity Center Board, and Gwen Watson spoke 

for the Interfaith Council. We cited our position on "meeting basic human needs" which 

addresses services to meet the basic needs for food and shelter. I am happy to report 

that the City Council voted in support of the first ever, three-month winter shelter, 

pending agreement by the U.S. National Guard for the use of their Armory in Walnut 

Creek, plus an operating agreement that will be developed with Trinity Center and city 

staff, then presented at a future Council meeting.  

 

We have learned that the National Guard has just approved use of their facility, so 

progress is being made on this temporary shelter. Meetings are being held with 

concerned neighbors about the nearby temporary homeless shelter, to find ways to 

alleviate their worries. Once again, the League is stepping up in support of our 

principles at the local level. 

 

Carol Murota and her team are busy on the LWV California consensus topic of Higher 

Education. An informative series of public meetings is being scheduled, including our 

brand-new member Joan Buchanan (former California Assembly member and San 

Ramon School Board member) speaking October 17 on Ensuring Quality Higher 

Education for Our Children. We hope to have strong audience attendance at this 

meeting, and the great questions for which we are well known. Come yourself and 

bring a guest! 

 

I always appreciate hearing from members on issues of concern and how the LWV 

Diablo Valley can become involved at the local level. We need you in order to be the 

best League we can be! 
 

 

 

 

 

SAVE the DATE for our Holiday Social Event, Saturday, December 5. Once again 

we will share a no-host lunch at the Old Spaghetti Factory in downtown Concord, 

and then tour the nearby historic Galindo House to enjoy the seasonal decorations! 
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The League in ACTION 
 
LWVDV: Sheltering Homeless in Walnut Creek 
Reports from LWVDV members who attended the Walnut Creek City Council 
meeting on the winter shelter proposal:  

 
“At the end of a four hour special  meeting which included some 50 plus public 

comments and very thoughtful deliberations, the Walnut Creek City Council 

unanimously agreed to move forward with a proposal from Trinity Center, a day-time 

resource shelter for homeless individuals, to permit use of the National Guard Armory 

as an emergency winter shelter for up to 30 single adults. The city will contract with the 

California National Guard for the use of the armory and in turn contract with Trinity 

Center to manage the shelter.” — Mary Fenelon, LWVDV Off-Board Chair for Affordable 

Housing, and Trinity Center boardmember. 

 

“Ann did a fine job and though it seemed at first the attendance was 

made up of the residents close to the armory, I realized on the way 

home that there seemed more statements in favor than opposed when 

people were allowed to make their comments.”   — Audrey Albrecht, 

LWVDV boardmember 

 

“I’m so glad I stayed to hear the comments and votes of each of the WC City Council 

Members.  This was one of the most gratifying expressions of healthy democracy I’ve 

encountered in a while.  The residents expressed their fears and deep concerns, those 

representing the faith community had done their homework and spoke from their 

hearts, and the members of the City Council listened and addressed the fears of the 

residents, complimenting the work of Trinity, while taking responsibility for helping to 

come up with a solution.  I liked the way the Council supported the idea of adding a 

rep from the neighborhood as well as a Council member to the City Homeless Task 

Force, which some of us sit on.  Last night was a moment of pride for me.”  --  Gwen 

Watson, LWVDV Voter Service Chair, and Chair of the Social Justice Alliance of Interfaith 

Council of Contra Costa County 

 

LWVDV Observer Corps: Clean Energy in Lafayette? 
Carol Murota, LWVDV Vice-President, Observer Corps Chair 

The Lafayette City Manager has written a non-binding letter to Marin Clean Energy 

[MCE] – a community choice energy company  - to serve as a place holder.  More than 

an expression of interest, but not a full commitment to join, the letter means Lafayette 

could be part of a membership analysis that MCE conducts to determine the practicality 
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of Lafayette joining MCE. Currently, Lafayette businesses and residents together pay 

over $10 million/year for utilities. If Lafayette joins MCE, residents will be added to the 

50% MCE renewable option.  Residents could opt up and join the 100% MCE renewable 

option or opt out of MCE and continue to use PG&E as their energy provider.   

It would cost approximately $10,000 to conduct the membership analysis. The City 

Council is surveying residents to determine resident interest. More information is on 

the city website; the survey is at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LKNW22B.  

For more depth, listen to the audio of the City Council meeting.  Go 

to http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us/; click on City Hall tab; click on city council; click on city 

council meetings; click on August 10, 2015, audio and slide bar to approximately 19:00 

to listen to Megan Canales’ report to the City Council or read her written report, item 

9A found on the agenda. 

LWV California: Voter Registration Bill to Governor* 

The League of Women Voters of California  is urging Governor Brown to sign AB 1461, 

the California New Motor Voter Program sponsored by Secretary of State Alex Padilla, 

and to require that automated voter registration at the DMV be in place in time for the 

2016 elections. 

The LWVC has been working for full implementation of the National Voter Registration 

Act (NVRA) in state agencies including the Department of Motor Vehicles. As a result 

of our efforts, the current year’s budget includes funding for the DMV to implement 

online voter registration during driver’s license transactions. The momentum to 

implement an automated system must not be lost! 

For many Californians, registering to vote is a significant barrier to 

participation in our democracy. The League of Women Voters 

stands firmly behind efforts to make registration easy and accessible 

to all eligible citizens.  

California ranks 38th among the states in voter registration, a dismal record that must 

be improved. AB 1461 could potentially bring the 6.6 million eligible, but unregistered, 

voters in our state—who are predominantly Latino, African American and Asian-Pacific 

Islanders—into the electoral process. Bringing as many eligible Californians into our 

election process as possible has great rewards for our democracy. We urge Governor 

Brown to sign this historic bill to improve the civic life of all Californians.  

*This information is time-sensitive – the Governor has until Oct 11 to act on this bill but may act 

sooner.   

http://www.lovelafayette.org/city-hall/commissions-committees/environmental-task-force/community-choice
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LKNW22B
http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us/
http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=201520160AB1461
http://www.sos.ca.gov/administration/news-releases-and-advisories/2015-news-releases-and-advisories/california-new-motor-voter-act-passed-legislature/
http://www.sos.ca.gov/elections/voter-registration/nvra/
http://www.sos.ca.gov/elections/voter-registration/nvra/
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LWVUS STUDY 
   
  Our November 14 LWVDV meeting will consider the issue of an Article V Constitutional 

Convention. For more about what this is, and why League is studying it, here is some material 

from the LWVUS Study Guide. The Guide also contains recommended readings and the 

consensus questions we will discuss in November. The complete Study Guide is available at 

http://forum.lwv.org/member-resources/article/constitutional-amendment-study-guide. 

Remember, League is respected because we do our homework – here is yours! 

Consensus questions will be sent to members prior to the November meeting. 

 

Constitutional Background 

In 1787, delegates from twelve of the thirteen states then in existence met in Philadelphia to 

revise the Articles of Confederation.  Instead, they drafted a totally new document, what we 

know as the U.S. Constitution.  It was unanimously ratified by the states. While this all seems 

very long ago, how the Constitution began and how the 1787 Convention was convened and 

conducted are cited in the current debate about calling a Convention under Article V.  

Here’s what Article V of the U.S. Constitution says about amending the Constitution: 
The Congress, whenever two thirds of both houses shall deem it necessary, shall propose 
amendments to this Constitution, or, on the application of the legislatures of two thirds of the 
several states, shall call a convention for proposing amendments, which, in either case, shall be 
valid to all intents and purposes, as part of this Constitution, when ratified by the legislatures of 
three fourths of the several states, or by conventions in three fourths thereof, as the one or the 
other mode of ratification may be proposed by the Congress; . . .   

So Article V provides two ways of proposing amendments to the nation’s fundamental charter.  

Congress, by a two-thirds vote of both chambers, may propose constitutional amendments to 

the states for ratification.  OR, the legislatures of two-thirds of the states (34 at present) may ask 

Congress to call a convention to propose amendments to the Constitution; this is commonly 

called an Article V Convention.  Amendments proposed by either method must be ratified by 

three-fourths of the states, 38 at present. 

The first method has been used by Congress to submit 33 

amendments to the states, beginning with the Bill of Rights.  

Of these, 27 were approved; 26 are currently in effect, while 

one – the 18th Amendment (Prohibition) — was ultimately 

repealed by a second amendment, the 21st.  

The second method, an Article V Convention, has never been 

successfully invoked.   

League Background 

Perhaps it goes without saying that the League of Women Voters believes it is right and 

permissible to amend the Constitution of the United States when circumstances demand. The 

League was born from the successful, decades-long effort to pass the 19th Amendment.  

http://forum.lwv.org/member-resources/article/constitutional-amendment-study-guide
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The question for us today is:  what are the shared values and beliefs within the League – what 

consensus do we have – regarding the circumstances that might allow or compel the League to 

endorse a constitutional amendment or an Article V Convention?  

If we do find that we have consensus on some of the principles that should guide us, mobilizing 

the organization to advocacy for or against a particular amendment would fall under the 

established protocol by which the League determines its advocacy agenda, as laid out in Impact 

on Issues. 

We might support an amendment that was in concert with League positions, but we might not 

support every amendment that was in concert with League positions. In 

other words, having a position on the issue is necessary but might not 

be sufficient for the League to endorse a constitutional amendment. 

The first question to ask is whether League positions support the 

proposed amendment, but even if the answer is an unqualified “yes,” 

we need to examine other factors. The remainder of this Guide helps 

frame the discussion of those other factors. 

Part I: Considerations for Evaluating Constitutional Amendment 

Proposals 

In determining whether to support or oppose a particular constitutional amendment or the 

Article V Constitutional Convention process, the first and most important question is whether 

the League supports or opposes the subject of the amendment based on League public policy 

positions.   Once League public policy positions are applied, Part I asks, “What are the other 

values that League members share regarding the purpose of the Constitution and its 

malleability?”  Many believe the Constitution to be a near-sacred document, only to be 

amended in the most serious circumstances. Do we agree? Under what circumstances is it 

appropriate to amend the Constitution? What makes a sound and well-crafted amendment 

proposal? 

Part II: Aspects of an Article V Constitutional Convention 

As noted in the Background, Article V of the U.S. Constitution provides two ways of proposing 

amendments to the nation’s fundamental charter.  Under one method, called an Article V 

Constitutional Convention, legislatures of two-thirds of the states (34 at present) may ask 

Congress to call a convention to propose amendments to the Constitution.   

Part II considers whether the League would support such a convention, and if so, under what 

circumstances.    

Part III: Balancing Questions    

Part III relates to how the League might put the guidelines from Part I and Part II into practice 

and asks two overall balancing questions between process and positions.  Should the evaluation 

guidelines from Part I and the process criteria from Part II always be applied or may they be set 

aside in the overall context of any particular amendment proposal? 

http://lwv.org/content/impact-issues
http://lwv.org/content/impact-issues
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To support our newsletter and 
other activities, please donate 
online by clicking on this button 
or visiting our website at 
www.lwvdv.org. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

RENEWALS   

& UPDATES  
If your name appears below, then it is time to renew your membership in October. Please use 
the form on the back page. If you have already renewed, thank you! (We send three notices 
before deleting but remember: expiration date does not change even if payment is later.) 

Janet Abrams Martha Goralka Joan Lautenberger Jackie Pine 

Joan Field Anne Hetland Diane Mader Donna Preece 

Judith Garvens Barbara Hill Jerri McNair Annette Schmidt 

Joe Goralka Bob Hill Helen Oliver Susan Thwaits 

Welcome, new members — Nancy Bocanegra, Walnut Creek & Sue Behr, Moraga! 

 

  Weôre on Facebook!   

Visit us and LIKE our Facebook page.  

http://tinyurl.com/of4o2pj 

  

And Twitter! Follow us on Twitter -- 

@LWVDiabloValley 

Please help us grow our social media network! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The League of Women Voters 
of Diablo Valley Voter 
Published monthly except 

July and December 
 

LWV of Diablo Valley 
500 St. Maryôs Road, #14, Lafayette, CA 94549 

925-283-2235     www.lwvdv.org 
 

Editor: Leslie Stewart 
 

Email delivery is free, but delivery by U.S. mail is $10/year. 
Current/past issues are posted on our website. 

 
We are extremely sorry to 

announce the death of 

Barbara Owens, long-time 

LWVDV member and past 

President of LWVDV (2007-

2008).  

 

 
 

 

Memorial Gathering 
Saturday, Oct. 17, 2015 

10:30 AM 

Dollar Clubhouse at 

Rossmoor in Walnut Creek 

 
 
 
 

 

REMINDER: 

Basic Training Workshops for new poll workers (a 

required class) will be held on the following dates 

(only one class is needed to meet the requirement): 

¶ 10 a.m. on  Oct. 21, Nov. 5, Dec. 8. 

¶ 2 pm on Oct 6, Nov. 23. 

Location:  County Elections Office at 555 Escobar 

Street, Martinez. Call 925-335-7800 to reserve a slot. 

http://www.lwvdv.org/
http://tinyurl.com/of4o2pj
http://www.lwvdv.org/Donate_Online.html
http://www.lwvdv.org/
http://www.lwvdv.org/LWVDV-Voter.html
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Membership: Join Us or Renew! 
 

Membership is not based on ability to pay. To pay alternate dues or to 
request a scholarship, please contact Carole Woods at the League office: 

(925) 283-2235. 
 

$ _____ $65 Individual Membership.  Indicate NEW___ or RENEWAL___ 
$ _____ $95 Family Membership (2). Indicate NEW___ or RENEWAL___ 
$ _____ $35 Associate Membership. Indicate NEW___ or RENEWAL___ 
 (For a student or non-citizen non-voting member) 
$ _____ GIFT MEMBERSHIP (circle appropriate category above) 
 

        Gift Membership from: ________________________________  
 (Please write recipientôs information below.) 
$ _____ $10 included to receive printed copies of the Voter by US Mail 
$ _____ Additional Donation to LWVDV  
$ _____ TOTAL of ALL above enclosed to LWVDV. 
(LWVDV is a 501(c)3 organization. Dues and donations to LWVDV are tax-
deductible. Tax ID number supplied on request.). 
 

Name(s) __________________________________________________  
 

Address  __________________________________________________  
 

City _________________________________State ____ Zip ________ 

 

Phone ____________Email __________________________________ 

 

Please print, complete, and mail this form along with your check to: 
LWVDV, 500 St. Maryôs Road #14, Lafayette, CA 94549 

LWVDV VOTER 

Published ten times per year 

League of Women Voters of Diablo Valley 

500 St. Maryôs Road, #14 

Lafayette, CA 94549 

 

CALENDAR 

 
Oct. 6 Action Committee 
2-4 pm LWVDV Office 

 
Oct. 8 Board Meeting 
1-3 pm  LWVDV Office 

 

Oct. 13  Higher Ed Comm. 
2-4 pm LWVDV Office 
 
Oct. 17 Third Saturday 
3-4:30 pm Meeting 
 Quality Higher Ed 
 PH Co-Housing 
 
Nov. 10 Action Committee 
2-4 pm LWVDV Office 

 
Nov. 12 Board Meeting 
1-3 pm  LWVDV Office 

 
 
 
 

 
 
   

http://maps.google.ca/maps?lr=&as_qdr=all&q=500+st+marys+rd,+lafayette+ca&bav=on.2,or.&bvm=bv.47008514,d.cGE&biw=1751&bih=1098&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=X&ei=cT2iUd3NF-rWiwLm7oHoAQ&ved=0CAgQ_AUoAg
http://maps.google.ca/maps?lr=&as_qdr=all&q=500+st+marys+rd,+lafayette+ca&bav=on.2,or.&bvm=bv.47008514,d.cGE&biw=1751&bih=1098&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=X&ei=cT2iUd3NF-rWiwLm7oHoAQ&ved=0CAgQ_AUoAg
http://maps.google.ca/maps?lr=&as_qdr=all&q=500+st+marys+rd,+lafayette+ca&bav=on.2,or.&bvm=bv.47008514,d.cGE&biw=1751&bih=1098&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=X&ei=cT2iUd3NF-rWiwLm7oHoAQ&ved=0CAgQ_AUoAg
http://maps.google.ca/maps?lr=&as_qdr=all&q=500+st+marys+rd,+lafayette+ca&bav=on.2,or.&bvm=bv.47008514,d.cGE&biw=1751&bih=1098&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=X&ei=cT2iUd3NF-rWiwLm7oHoAQ&ved=0CAgQ_AUoAg
http://maps.google.ca/maps?lr=&as_qdr=all&q=500+st+marys+rd,+lafayette+ca&bav=on.2,or.&bvm=bv.47008514,d.cGE&biw=1751&bih=1098&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=X&ei=cT2iUd3NF-rWiwLm7oHoAQ&ved=0CAgQ_AUoAg

